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Nash Village Newsletter  
February 2019 
 

All Saints’ Church 
 

The services for February and March 2019 are given below.   
 

More information about Nash church is given on the Nash Village 
website  

http://nashvillage.org.  
 

www.buckinghamparishchurch.org.uk gives details of other services 
and activities in the Buckingham Benefice.  

 

 
 

Christmas Collections 
 

A big THANK YOU to everyone who contributed to the collections over 
the Christmas period.  

 
Donations were made as follows: 

Carol Singing:  £240.84 to Willen Hospice 
Carol Service and Christmas Day: split between the Red Cross 

Disaster Fund and Crisis.  Each got £271 (including Gift Aid)  
 
 

Sunday 3 February Holy Communion 10.00am 

Sunday 10 February Morning Prayer 10.00am 

Sunday 17 February Holy Communion 10.00am 

Sunday 24 February Church 4 All 10.00am 

Sunday 3 March Holy Communion 10.00am 

Wednesday 6 March Ash Wednesday Holy 
Communion Followed by 
Soup Lunch 

12.00noon 

Sunday 10 March Morning Prayer 10.00am 

Sunday 17 March Holy Communion 10.00am 

Sunday 24 March Holy Communion 10.00am 

Sunday 31 March MOTHERING SUNDAY 
Family Service 

10.00am 

http://nashvillage.org
http://www.buckinghamparishchurch.org.uk
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Forthcoming Events 
 

Village/ Weekday Lunch  
Friday 8 February 2019  

Nash Village Hall 
This two course lunch is a popular social occasion for those who are in 
the village during the day on a weekday.  It is organised by members of 

All Saints’ Church on a non-profit making basis. 
Tickets (£5 for adults and £2 for children) are available from Vicky 

Southby and Margaret Hedges 
Tickets will not be sold at the door so do book in advance – letting us 
know if you’re vegetarian or have other special dietary requirements.  

 
Knit and Natta group. 

The next Knit and Natta dates are  Tuesday 12th February and Tuesday 
12th March  2.30-5pm 

A warm welcome awaits you with a cuppa  whether you want to knit , 
Natta or indeed do both!  Help on hand if you are a beginner. 

 
 
  

Fairtrade Fortnight  25th February—10th March. 
There will be another Fairtrade afternoon tea on Wednesday 

27th February 
2.30- 5pm  at “ Lomagundi”  ,High Street. 
Fairtrade goods for sale and cakes to buy. 

Donations welcome including cakes ! 
Please come and support this important cause. 

 
 
 

Historical Photographs 
Historical photographs of each house in Nash have been put on the 

Nash  
website, to see your house go to www.nashvillage.org, choose the  

Heritage and History section then 'A walk through Nash'. 
 

If you would like copies of any further photographs I may have then  
please email me; similarly if there's any  

photographs you have that you would like added, or if there is anything  
inappropriate or inaccurate that should be removed. 

 
Greg Davies 

http://www.nashvillage.org/
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Elmers Charity 

 
The Elmers Charity was set up many years ago to benefit the inhabitants of the villages of 

Whaddon, Maids Moreton, Calverton, Beachampton and Nash. 
 

The charity is administered by a team of trustees nominated by the villages. These trustees 
oversee the way that funds are allocated .There are two elements to the fund: 

 
1] Educational fund......where young people can apply for assistance to buy books  or 
equipment that will benefit them as they start further education or an apprenticeship. 

 
2] Welfare fund......where money can be allocated to assist villagers who have a particular 

problem or issue that would benefit from short term support. 
 

The trustees that represent Nash are : 
Greg Davies 

 
Mick Hedges 

 
Please contact us if you have any questions or need any further information. 

 
Nash Neighbourhood Plan  

 
Things have continued to advance on the Nash NP front. At the Nash Parish Council meeting 

on 15th November the Parish Council approved the pre-submission version of the plan. 
  

The pre-submission plan was published on 18th December 2018 and a copy is available on the 
Nash PC website at www.nash-bucks-pc.gov.uk . Alternatively a copy can be sent to you if you 

are unable to view it on the website.  
 

You should request a copy from the Parish Clerk at  
Nash Parish Council 

The Village Hall 
Stratford Road 

Nash 
MK17 0ES 

 
As part of this process members of the NP Committee dropped an explanatory leaflet through 

the letterbox of everybody in Nash, on the weekend before Christmas. 
In accordance with the relevant legislation, the publication marks the beginning of a period of 

consultation during which the PC are seeking opinions and comments from statutory 
consultees, parishioners, people who work in the parish and individuals and organisations with 

an interest in the parish. 
 

If you have any comment to make, even if you agree completely with the NP, please send a 
short email. Every comment, no matter how small will be read and included in the final 

submission. The more comments and suggestions the better and it can be as little as a single 
line email. 

 
If you have any comments to make on this plan, please do so by 5pm on Friday, February 8th 

2019, at the latest, either to the Parish Clerk at the address above or to him at the following 
email address 

clerk@nash-bucks-pc.gov.uk 
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Nash Parish Council 
 
2019/2020 Precept. The Parish Council Precept for the next financial year will be £13,573, an 
increase of £273 and 2%. However, it is understood that to date Nash Park has incorrectly 
been included by AVDC in their Precept calculations and as those properties (assuming they 
are charged Council tax) are to be moved out of Nash to Great Horwood, the actual 
percentage increase to residents may be higher. 
 
Village pond. Work will be carried to clear the pond of reeds. It is hoped the work will 
start either later in January or early February. However, this is dependent on the contractor 
and the weather. 
 
Nash Park, unauthorised building activity. The Parish Council await (as ever) an update 
from AVDC as to where they are with the enforcement of the injunction that AVDC have taken 
out in respect of the unauthorised development at the property. Meanwhile, if you become 
aware of what may appear to be unauthorised activity at the site then please contact AVDC 
Planning Enforcement,   PlanningEnforcement@aylesburyvaledc.gov.uk. 
 
The Parish Council has been notified that the Swan Health Practice in Buckingham will 
relocate from Verney Close, Buckingham, MK18 1JP to Lace Hill Development, London Road, 
Buckingham, MK18 1SH. 
 
The Parish Council have been advised by Transport for Buckingham that work to the Whaddon/
Little Horwood Roads triangle of land is due to be carried out in this financial year. This will 
involve putting bollards around it to stop it being used as a short-cut or parking area. 
 
The village annual litter collection – can you help? This will take place on Saturday 2 
March, meeting in the Village Hall car park at 10.00am. It will last for 1.5-2 hours. Residents 
are encouraged to take part as this event plays an important role in collecting litter deposited 
around the village. Indeed it may be the only time that this is collected each year. It should be 
noted that the annual litter collection for 2018 was cancelled owing to weather conditions, so 
this will be the first one for two years. Please bring gloves and wear stout shoes. Rubbish bags 
and litter collection sticks will be provided. Please also note that residents taking part are 
responsible for their own safety as well as that of any children accompanying them. Each 
resident taking part will be entitled to a free pint of beer or glass of wine or a soft drink at the 
Village Pump later in the evening. 
 

Good neighbours. From time to time the Parish Council receives complaints from residents 
about the actions of other residents in the village. Matters complained about have been dog waste, 
overgrown hedges, bonfires, parking on pavements and verges, intrusive security lights and 
cameras, and the use of fire-works on New Year’s-eve. In some cases there is little legally that the 
Parish Council can do about such matters. However, such matters should not be matters of legal 
enforcement but rather issues that can be worked out between residents. The Parish Council 
would therefore ask all residents to consider their actions if these are likely to impact either directly 
or indirectly on other residents, and if need be discuss such action beforehand and/or give 
forewarning of that action. For example, there are some residents who have horses stabled in the 
village or who have pets and unexpected bangs and other noises from fireworks can be very 
unsettling for such animals (and perhaps also for some residents). Prior notice of the use of 
fireworks does at least allow animal owners to take precautions with their animals. 
 
Meetings. The next meeting of the Parish Council will take place on Thursday 21 March 
at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. All residents of Nash are welcome to attend and speak. 
 
John Hamilton,  
Nash Parish Clerk 
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Buckingham Food Bank 
 

We would appreciate any donations but especially fruit drinks, coffee, 
tinned  vegetables, potatoes, custard, rice and fruit.  

 
I have put a list on your notice board of current items needed and will 

update periodically, so please check for suggestions. 
 

You can either leave them in the box behind the door in SSPP 
church.  Or contact me and I will meet you at The Centre in Verney 

Close where we keep our store.  
 

Many Thanks  Beverley Stockill  
 

Newsletter Advertising Rates: 
 

Full page: £15 per issue, or £80 for six issues 
(i.e. a full year) 

Half page: £7 per issue or £40 for six issues 
(i.e. a full year) 

Small Ad:  £4 per issue or £21 for six issues 
(i.e. a full year) 

Please contact Margaret Hedges  
if you are interested 

 
Refuse Collections 

www.aylesburyvaledc.gov.uk/find-your-bin-day 
 

Food waste:  Every Tuesday 
 
General waste:  Tuesdays 12 & 26 February, 12 & 26 March 
 
Recycling:   Tuesdays 5 & 19 February, 5 & 19 March 
 
Garden waste:  If you are subscribed to the garden waste service , all  
    collections will be the same day as the waste bin collection 

 
If AVDC misses a collection, then report this within 48 hours either by phone to 

AVDC (01296 585858) or via their website.  
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Would you be interested in receiving the newsletter by email? 
Please send an email with “Newsletter” in the subject line to 

marchcottage@hotmail.co.uk 
 

You can unsubscribe at any time by contacting the editor, Clare Bourne:  
marchcottage@hotmail.co.uk 

07976690325 

Nash Websites 
 

The Parish Council’s website can be found at  

www.nash-bucks-pc.gov.uk 

 

The Nash village website can be found at  
www.nashvillage.org 

 
NASH FELLOWSHIP 

 
It is with sadness that Nash Fellowship has had to discontinue its 

meetings due to lack of support, after 32 years of holding meetings 
in Nash Village Hall. 

From the Editor 

Welcome to the February edition of the Nash  

Newsletter. Items for the April edition should be  

sent to me by email: marchcottage@hotmail.co.uk 

The closing date is Friday 22 March 2019 
Clare Bourne 

The views expressed by contributors to this newsletter are not 
necessarily those of the Editor or Nash PCC.  Inclusion of an 

advertisement does not constitute any recommendation or 
endorsement of the organisations concerned. 

http://www.nashvillage.org


7 



8 

GRACE BARDIN 
GARMENTS ALTERATIONS & RESTYLING 

 
With over 25 years’ experience in fashion I offer friendly and reliable service in all 
aspects of garments alterations and restyling. 
My expertise and high quality workmanship is based on an in-depth 
knowledge of the structure and manufacture of both ladies and 
menswear, including wedding attire. 
My comprehensive service for ladies and gentlemen includes:  
Suits & Coats (both Ladies and Gentlemen) 
 
I specialize in the alterations or restyling of “Occasion Wear” 
and Men’s Dress-Wear: 
Cocktail and Evening Gowns: Bridal Wear including Couture Wedding 
Gowns, Bridesmaids, Flower Girls and Page-Boy Outfits, Groom Wear   
as well as the Mother and Father of the Bride & Groom 
Cravats & Waistcoats for Wedding and Special events 
 
I am located in the Stony Stratford area and would welcome the 
opportunity to discuss your requirements. 

 
Please contact Grace on: Phone: 01908 567 326 or 

Mobile: 0747 9280 400 
Email: grace-bardin@hotmail.co.uk  
Website: www.gracebardin.co.uk 

mailto:grace-bardin@hotmail.co.uk
http://www.gracebardin.co.uk/
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Nash Gardening Services 
 

Ring Pam or Kevin on 
07545 999842 

 
For all general garden maintenance 

 
“One-off” or regular jobs 

undertaken 
 

Locally based 
 

26 High Street 
Nash 

The Winslow Community Bus 
 

 
 

needs more volunteer drivers!! 
If you are aged between 30 and 70 years of age, have a D1 on your 

licence, and have some spare time, please consider becoming a driver for 
your local Community Bus. You can do as much or as little as you like, 

from shorter local runs to some of our longer day trips. We visit all kinds 
of places, garden centres, stately homes, shopping centres, countryside 
drives as well as our regular bus services, and the people who use the 

bus are a very friendly crowd!  
We offer certificated training to MIDAS standard, and pay out-of-pocket 

expenses. Please ring or email for more info: 
01296 715786 

wdcbenquiries@btconnect.com 

mailto:wdcbenquiries@btconnect.com
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 Peter Weatherhead 
Gardening & Property Maintenance 

 
01908 867131 
07802 623499 

1 The Green, Nash.  
 

General building and house maintenance. 
 

Gardening, hedge trimming, grass cutting, patios, 
ponds, decking, fencing, landscaping etc. 

 
Experienced contractor, reliable with attention to 

detail. 
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Winslow Community Bus 

www.winslowbus.com 
wdcbenquiries@btconnect.com 

01296 715786 
ALL are welcome to come on the Community Bus – 

 we pick up near to your home and carry your shopping for you if you’re 
good! 

*Denotes bus pass accepted 
 

Tuesday 5th February - – Buckingham Bus – 1 hour town, 1 hour Tesco or 2 
hours Tesco! Door to door, bus pass accepted, otherwise only £4.50 return. 
 
Thursday 14th February- Westcroft Shopping* Morrisons, Boots, Aldi etc. 
free with bus pass. Departs Winslow 9.30am, village pick ups. Ring to book. 
 
Monday 18th February -Buckingham Garden Centre – Free tea or coffee on 
arrival plus 10% off lunch. £4.00 travel. 
 
Thursday 21st February – Welford Park – (where The Great British Bake Off is 
filmed)!  See the carpets of Snowdrops, visit the Old Laundry Tearooms and 
Gift Shop. Quick pub stop on the way for a light lunch to arrive 1.30pm. Well 
worth the visit, fabulous displays as well as a selection of hellebores and 
herbaceous plants on sale. Be warned, there is some walking involved! The 
full snowdrop walk around the Beech Woods can take a fast walker 
30 minutes but at a more sedate pace, enjoying the amazing spread and 
scent of the flowers and the formal garden, can take up to an hour or 
so.  There are also paths along the River Lambourn for you to enjoy.  Travel 
and entrance Adults £16.00, Seniors £14.00  
 
Monday 25th February – Asda in Bletchley Shopping, M&S, Primark, etc. 
£4.00 
 
Tuesday 26th February– Local lunch at The Crown Granborough, delicious 
food in a lovely pub! Always popular. £3.50 travel. 
 
Thursday 28th February - Westcroft Shopping* Morrisons, Boots, Aldi etc. free 
with bus pass. Departs Winslow 9.30am, village pick ups. Ring to book. 

http://www.winslowbus.com/
mailto:wdcbenquiries@btconnect.com
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Tuesday 5th March -– Buckingham Bus – 1 hour town, 1 hour Tesco or 2 hours 
Tesco! Door to door, bus pass accepted, otherwise only £4.50 return. 
 
Thursday 14th March - Westcroft Shopping* Morrisons, Boots, Aldi etc. free 
with bus pass. Departs Winslow 9.30am, village pick ups. Ring to book. 
 
Thurs 21st March - Banbury Shopping. Large modern shopping centre right in 
the town by the canal, plus town centre market and smaller shops to explore 
£5.00 
 
Thursday 28th March - Westcroft Shopping* Morrisons, Boots, Aldi etc. free 
with bus pass. Departs Winslow 9.30am, village pick ups. Ring to book. 
 
Milton Keynes Theatre - please book as soon as possible to avoid 
disappointment. 
All prices are for tickets in Band A price range (Circle or stalls) and travel.  
Performances start 2.30pm unless otherwise stated. Door to door service! 
 
Thursday May 16th – Les Miserables £62.00 
Thursday May 30th— Les Miserables £69.00 
Wednesday July 3rd— Annie - £29.00 
Wednesday October 9th— Dr. Dolittle - £34.50 
 
Shopping made easy! -  No parking – no hassle AND help on and off with 
your shopping if needed! ALL WELCOME, young and old alike. 
Every Friday and Saturday morning the bus travels into Aylesbury from 
Winslow, through the Horwoods, Mursley and Swanbourne arriving just after 
10am and departing 12.15pm. It’s FREE with a bus pass, otherwise only £4.50 
return. 
 
Ring Sue to book your seat! 01296 715786 
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Whaddon Diary 
 
 
 

St Mary’s Church 
 
SPECIAL SERVICES 
Sun  March 31st  10.30 am   
Mothering Sunday Family Service 
 

At the time of going to press the following  
services are not confirmed, so check the  
Easter Flyer delivered in April. 
 
Sun 14th April      10.30am Palm Sunday  
       Holy Communion  
Thurs 18th April      Maundy Thursday (time & venue TBA) 
Fri 19th April        11.30am  Good Friday Meditation coffee 11- 11.20      
Sun 21st  April     10.30 am  Easter Day Family Communion 
 
Lenten Evensongs will begin on Wednesday March 13th at 6pm. 
Venues are still to be arranged. Please check church noticeboard for 
venues or telephone David Spencer  
 
SUMMER FETE Sat 8th June 2pm Kings Close House, Nash Rd 
Thanks to Sir Billy Stanier for the use of his attractive garden. 

 

Jubilee Hall 
Curry Night: Saturday 9th February, 7:30pm.Whaddon Jubilee Hall. 
Safina is back with delicious curries. Tickets £15 per person - includes a 
choice of three curries, rice, samosa and poppadoms followed by fruit 
and coffee.  
Pay bar (and there is a little surprise entertainment too!). Tickets 
available from Sharon. Charity number: 300348 

 

D-Day Anniversary 
WW2 wireless transmission will be re-enacted on Windy Ridge, 
Whaddon on 6th June 2019 to commemorate the D-Day landings of 
1944. 
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